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1 Year Trustee:  
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a.jomar1@yahoo.com 

Grand Knight’s Message 

Worthy Knights, 

     Another Fraternal Year is almost done and there is a lot to reflect as we look back 

on the year. 

     We have experienced pain and sadness with the loss of fellow Knights and family 

members who have passed. We pray for them and for their families for peace and 

comfort, knowing they are in God’s presence. Others have been sick, experiencing 

physical pain and suffering and even hospitalization. We pray for a speedy recovery 

for those who are still sick. 

     Amidst this, we have come together to support each other and support the 

mission of the Knights. For this I am thankful! 

     I want to thank all who diligently serve as officers and directors. Also, those who 

were chairmen and organized events, those who were dedicated to weekly Bingo 

and Friday Family Feast and all who volunteered to make our events successful and 

able to support the charities we are so dedicated to. Thanks to the Knights at St. 

Luke’s and those who participate in the St. Luke’s Parish Roundtable and the mission 

they serve. 

     We can also be thankful for the actions of our Knights out there who serve in 

missions that they have chosen to serve; some visible and others that are not. Thank 

you all. 

     Congratulations to this year’s Knights of the Month and Families of the Month. 

     Congratulations to: James Krempasky- May Knight of the Month  

                                         Phil & Lee Rosaci- May Family of the Month 

     Congratulations to Kent Lake who became a Knight this month and to Richard 

Lepage who completed his Third Degree Exemplification. 

     Finally, I want to thank you for your support this past year. It has been an honor 

to serve as your Grand Knight with you working together. We have done much. 

Below is a list of all we have accomplished this year. Knights in Action! 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

Mike Deschaine 

Grand Knight 

 

ST. JOSEPH COUNCIL 7408 2021-2022 ACTIVITIES 

FAITH - goal is for more parish visibility and membership leading to more volunteer 

activity 

Beatification of Blessed Michael McGivney Mass- AUG 2021 

Fifth Sunday Rosary- OCT 2021, JAN 2022, MAY 2022 

Christmas Tree Lighting Party-DEC 2021 



Monthly Parish Roundtable at St. Luke’s 

Coffee and Donuts, SEPT, NOV, DEC 2021, JAN, MAY 2022 

Building the Domestic Church Kiosk - (added at St. Luke’s JAN 2022) 

Confirmation Mass MAR 2022- (Honor Guard Event) 

New Parishioners BBQ FEB, MAR 2022 

RSVP support for seminarian vocations 

St. Joseph Gala MAR 2022 (sponsored two tables) 

St. Joseph Dedication Mass (Honor Guard Event) 

Rosary recitation before Council Meetings 

Pancake Breakfast MAY 2022 

COMMUNITY-  

East Coast Early Intervention Society donation- JUL 2021 

September 11TH Memorial at St. Luke’s- SEPT 2021 

Coats for Kids Drive-OCT 2021, MAR, APR 2022 

Coats for Kids distribution (120 coats) distribution- NOV2021,DEC 2021 

Soccer Challenge -SEPT, OCT2021 

Catholic Citizen Essay- DEC 2021 

Veterans‘ Day Parades Palm Bay and Melbourne -NOV 2021 

Christmas Holiday Parade-DEC 2021 

FIT Spaghetti Night- SEPT, NOV, DEC 2021, JAN, MAR, MAY 2022 

Free Throw Competitions-FEB-MAR 2022 

FAMILY -  

Food for Families 

Trunk or Treat-OCT 2021 

Keep Christ in Christmas Poster Contest-DEC 2021 

Consecration of the Holy Family Mass- DEC 2021 

Family of the Month/Year - MONTHLY 

Knight of the Month/Year - MONTHLY 

SJCS scholarship presentation at graduation MAY 2022 

LIFE - 

Pregnancy Resources donation-JUL2021 

Ultrasound Dedication-AUG 2021 

Life Chain Event-OCT 2021 

Sock Drive for Homeless-JAN 2022 

9 Days For Life Novena-JAN 2022 

Laps for Life-MAR 2022 

Diaper Drive-MAY 2022 

ACTIVITIES -  

Fourth of July Picnic- JUL 2021 

Hawaiian Night-AUG 2021 

Fall Family Picnic-NOV 2021 

Country Western Dinner/Dance- JAN 2022 

Sweetheart Ball FEB 2022 

St. Patrick’s Dinner Dance MAR 2022 



Italian Night Dinner/Dance APR 30 

Weekly Bingo Weekly 

Friday Family Feast 

MEMBERSHIP -  

Recruited 154% of goal: 20 new members (goal 13), award at State Convention 

Recruitment drive weekend-OCT 2021, JAN 2022 

Retention-reduced Unpaid Knight role 20% (101 to 81) 

Third Degree Exemplifications (IN PERSON) - AUG and SEPT 2021 
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4th Degree Officers 

Faithful Navigator:  

Terry Galvin, PGK  

321-508-5729 

TerryKoC@hotmail.com 

Captain: 

Patrick J. Farrelly, 

PGK,PFN,PDW 

321-951-2403 

pjfarrelly2029@gmail.com 

Admiral: 

Robert Allaire  

321-984-9164  

rallaire3@cfl.rr.com 

Pilot: 

Ted Krus 

321-724-0939 

tm_krus@bellsouth.net 

Faithful Spiritual Leader: 

Unassigned 

Comptroller: 

Ron Hoenig  

618-604-8664 

ron.hoenig@gmail.com 

Purser:  

Richard DiCicco 

908-813-9605 

ricknj1956@gmail.com 

Scribe: 

Anthony Krzeminski 

321-544-6341 

akrzeminski@cfl.rr.com 

Inter Sentinel:  

Charlie J. Benfeito 

321-345-5893 

Outer Sentinel: 

Ben Adamo 

321-408-4084 

1st Year Trustee:  

Thomas Tremblay PGK 

603-540-1899 

2nd Year Trustee:  

Vacant  

3rd Year Trustee: 

Richard Wendt PGK 

321-724-4685 

rwendt3@cfl.rr.com 

 

 

 

Navigator’sBLog 

 

We, as Americans, already have the Declaration of Independence and we already have 

our Constitution.  We the People must apply those rights as a people in Unity, 

Fraternity, Charity, and Patriotism.  Spread the word and say yes only to Truth! 

Say yes to Freedom! Not to Fear!  Pray brothers! “Come Holy Spirit, come by the 

means of the powerful intercession of the Immaculate Heart of Mary your well-beloved 

spouse!” 

Write your Senators and Congressmen today and tell them to get us “opted out” of the 

GAVI/WHA/WHO/UN World Health Assembly and put a stop to the world-wide 

planned “turn-key” Totalitarianism. 

 

Vivat Jesus – Christus Rex! 

Into the breach – “Be Not Afraid!” 

St Pope John Paul II Assembly #2932 

SK Terrence Galvin, Faithful Navigator 

6725 Babcock St., Malabar, FL 

(321) 508-5729        TerryKoC@hotmail.com 

 

 

                          

HONOR GUARD: If you are interested in helping with Honor Guard duties, please contact SK 

Ron Hoenig at 618-604-8664. For those Sir Knights who do not have regalia, we do have some 

donated to us that would help alleviate the cost for those interested, until you are able to 

purchase your own. Ladies and Sir Knights if you have regalia that you are not using or have no 

longer need of and would like to donate or sell for the nominal price, please call one of the 

above Knights.  

mailto:TerryKoC@hotmail.com


Deputy Grand Knight’s Message

 

 

The Knights of Columbus’ principles of Charity, Unity, Fraternity 
and Patriotism serve as the basis of the Order’s core values which 
are Integrity, Professionalism, Excellence, and Respect.”  
I believe there are many times which we all need reminders of 
who we are, what we do, and how we work together for the 

community and ourselves as practicing Catholic Men.  
The words Vivat Jesus! Are more than just a slogan or password. In these 
words, “Jesus Lives!” we find the foundation, meaning and mission of the 
Order. 
  
 

Vivat Jesus  
John Palazzo Jr. DGK 7408 
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District Deputy Message

 
Worthy Sirs, 

The fraternal year is almost over.  Only a little more than a month remains.  All you councils 

are readily preparing for the election of officers to serve the 2022-2023 year.  Elections 

should be completed no later than June 15.  I am looking forward to working with all the 

elected officers who will serve their councils in the coming year. 

 

The Florida State Convention went well.  Fr. Gabriel, Bishop Verot (winner of an award), St. Joseph’s, 

Monsignor Martin B. Power (5 awards winner) were represented.  Two of the most relevant issues that were 

approved at the convention are the increase of state per capita to $12 per member and the increase of travel 

mileage from 25 cents/mile to 30 cents/mile. 

 

Due to the hard work and recruitment activities the district attained 135% of its new member goal.  As a 

result, I was awarded the Circle of Excellence medallion.  Only 12 districts out of 85 achieved this distinction. I 

am so proud of this accomplishment and want to extend my “THANKS” to Monsignor Martin B. Power council 

for attaining 160% of their membership goal, and St. Joseph’s council for attaining 154% of their membership 

goal.  Bishop Verot council contributed to the membership goal by attaining 89% of their goal (only two 

members short of 100%). I am confident they will reach their goal before the end of the year. 

 

Memorial Day is upon us.  Please take time to remember those men and women who served this country.  All 

gave some, some gave all.   

 
Vivat Jesus, 

Larry Davis 
District Deputy 
District 30 
(321) 412 – 2191    
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Pro-Life Corner 

 
The people of the United States are waiting on word from the Supreme Court weather or 
not they will Repeal, the Evil, Roe vs Wade decision.  A leaked early Decision Paper pointed 
to Yes.  All Pro-Life supporters are praying that will be the decision.  If the Supreme Court 
does strike down Roe vs Wade, all Catholics should be on High Alert for Violence & 
Vandalism of Church property from the Forces of Satan aka The Pro-Baby Killing Crowd. 
In May, we held our Annual Diaper Drive for Nana’s House at the church.  On May 31st, 

Patty and I delivered the donations to a very happy Nana’s House Staff.  I have the results. 
Diapers:  4785 

Pull-ups:  920 

Wipes:  7876 

Swimmies:  92 

                                                     a Massive THANK YOU to everyone who donated! 

             
 

Mark & Patty Zarraonandia:  Life Director – Pro-Life Couple 
PFOY 
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Ladies Auxiliary News 

 

Dear Ladies and Knights, 

Summer is upon us yet again. The Ladies will have the usual meetings in June 

and then take the summer off to enjoy travel and family time. 

I’d like to take this time to thank everyone for putting up with me these past 

two years. It was a rollercoaster time for me but being in the Ladies Auxiliary 

certainly helped see me through. One day at a time. 

Our election results are:  Andrea Smith President, Cathy Johnson Vice President, Wilda Karl 

Treasurer, Loretta Calilli Secretary, and Pat Adamo Sargent at Arms. We look forward to 

meeting up again for the August Social meeting with these fine Ladies at the helm. 

‘Don’t feel as if you have to change the world. Just try to make your corner of it a little better’.  

Cynthia L. Copeland 

Susan Burgess 

President 
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Spiritual Notes – Deacon Frank 
 

 It was in the early 1100’s that a group of men were formed and approved by 
the Pope to guard the travelers to the Holy Land from the Invaders. From 
those that oppose Christianity. They were called Knights Templar. The group 
grew to become quite an army of Christian men that were to protect the folks 
wishing to learn more about their faith. Why do I tell you about those men in 
White with a big red cross of Christ on their tunic? Because we are Knights, 
and we have a job to do and that is to protect the future youth of our Great 

Country.  To write, to march, to wear a sandwich board on the corner of our streets saying 
Abortion Kills, God’s Gift is life, Murder is punishable by an eternity in Hell. To these people of 
a group that loves to kill to even try to pass laws that would allow killing a baby 28 days after 
birth. My Brother Knights, we have made a vow during Knighthood to serve and protect both 
our great country and those that cannot defend themselves. Am I wrong?  Did I miss 
something here? To sit back and don’t do anything is to condone the actions of these elected 
killers.  There is a time coming up in about 5 months where we can change and get rid of the 
few that want to kill the helpless, our posterity, our future.  If you think I’m telling you how to 
vote, then that’s your problem. Also, when that day comes and mark my words it will, there is 
no escaping it, We all will stand before our God and the question He will ask is,” what did you 
do for the least of mine?”  What will you say. That’s why at my age I want to say, My God, I did 
my very best, I heard your call to me one night “Help save my Holy Innocent!”  You can check 
out  my web site  for this project @  w.w.w.holy-innocent-memorial.com. I can use a few good 
Knight to help if you’re interested. I may be old I may have health issues but if God needs me 
I’ll do my best to be there for Him in whatever capacity I can be. And when He calls me from 
this life to His Kingdom, I can say Lord I did my very Best!  I died trying. This Candle burns for 
the near 66 million murdered the Aborted little Holy Innocent of God thrown back at Him.  Not 
wanted, Not needed, To much of a problem at this time, can’t handle anymore and many more 
excuses to Kill a life. God’s Gift! 
Our hearts and prayers go out to the parents of the children murdered in Texas. The children 
that seen this atrocity, the first responders and law enforcement people all who witnessed and 
felt the effect of this atrocity feel the strength of Faith in this sad, sad time. All we have left is 
prayer!  
 

 

Sr. Deacon Frank Falotico, life member 4th degree, Chaplain and lover of our great organization.  

 

http://w.w.w.holy-innocent-memorial.com/
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The Insurance Guy 

Happy Father’s Day - Ed Slott Fraternal Benefit Night Presentation 

Happy Father’s Day 

God created fathers and families in His glory, and biological fathers become spiritual fathers by knowing and 

imitating him.  Created in His own image, through adoption we have a most merciful, loving, and inviting father 

that is perhaps most emulated in St. Joseph.  What an example!  Blessed be the God and Father of our Lord 

Jesus Christ, who has blessed us in Christ with every spiritual blessing in the heavens (Ephesians 1:3)…This is 

how you are to pray: Our Father in heaven, hallowed be your name (Matthew 6:9).  Through the miracle of 

new birth, God adopts us into His family.  We become His children, and He becomes our Father. I want to take this opportunity to 

wish everyone a Happy Fathers Day.  May we strive to perfect our fatherhood in God. 

 

Ed Slott Fraternal Benefit Night Presentation 

Ed Slott is a nationally recognized speaker, television personality, and best-selling author known for his unparalleled ability to turn 

advanced tax strategies into understandable, actionable and entertaining advice.  Ed combines current research, in-depth 

expertise, and humor to teach viewers about the ins and outs of their retirements and provides insight to the latest tax and 

planning information. 

Who: Ed Slott, CPA 

What: Virtual presentation for the benefit of our membership, their families, and the greater parish community.  Great recruiting 

tool…invite everyone you know!  Fulfills 2nd FBN requirement.   

Where: 6/3/2022 link: https://tinyurl.com/SlottJune3   or    6/15/2022 link: https://tinyurl.com/SlottJune15 

When: 6/3/2022 or 6/15/2022 at 7:30 PM 

Why: Discuss tax information, retirement planning solutions, tax strategies, and much more. 

How: Go to the links provided above to take you to the registration site.  Free and at no cost! 

Vivat Jesus! 
John Barfield, FIC, FICF, MDRT 

407-433-5421 

John.barfield@kofc.org 
 

 

 

https://tinyurl.com/SlottJune3
https://tinyurl.com/SlottJune15
mailto:John.barfield@kofc.org
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Columbus Club Corner 
 

Hello Knights! 
 
We are looking for more Brothers to join the 
Columbus Club. 
We take care of the building and outside for maintenance, repairs and staffing when 
we have the Hall rented 
 

Call me if you wish to join. 
. 
 
Frank Altro 
President 
Columbus Club 
540-429-2626 
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Community Activities Director  
 

Worthy Brother Knights, 
 

Friday Family Feast – Chairman Brother Terry Galvin and Brother Jerry Morris  
 
Worthies let’s get out of the house this Lent and support our Friday Family Feast. We serve a 

variety of great Lenten meals at a reasonable price! Every Friday Council 7408 preps the oven, 

makes the coleslaw and all the side dishes in anticipation of our customers for our Friday Feast.  We prepared and 

served over 50 meals cooked to order between 5 and 7pm this past Friday and we expect more during the coming 

weeks.  We will be opening at 5:00 pm and taking orders up to 7 pm.  We need your help! We need servers, prep-

chefs and set-up and clean-up crews to help our guests enjoy the great family atmosphere and satisfying meals in the 

safe environment of our Hall.  If you would like to volunteer, please contact 

Terry Glavin, 321-508-5729, Michael Deschaine, 321-698-2136 or James Krempasky (585}-964-7528 

 

Bingo – Chairman Ron Hoenig and Brother Ben Adamo 

The doors open at 5:00 pm for Monday Night Bingo. The Jackpot for the big game is up around $700.00.  While some 
of our games have payouts around $150.00. Food and Drinks are being served. We have Hamburgers, and Fries on the 
Monday night menu. Our Chicken salad sandwiches, and Hot Dogs are also popular items. Take a break from the 
mundane routine and get out Monday Night to hone your Bingo skills. Many attendance prizes are given out regularly. 
You can have a light dinner and pick up an ice cream treat at the Mid way break. Look forward to seeing all of you on 
Monday evenings. 

 

Fraternally, 

Joe Giesler - Community Program Director 
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2021-22 Knight of the Month & Family of the Month Awardees 

 

July: 
Knight of the Month:  Joseph Giesler 
Family of the Month:  James E. Krempasky & Shirley Hollink 

 
August: 
Knight of the Month: Richard DiCicco 
Family of the Month: Gene and Maria Titus 
 
September: 
Knight of the Month: Mike Lacy 
Family of the Month: Deacon Joe and Elli Moran 
 
October: 
Knight of the Month:  Mario Ramirez, PFN 
Family of the Month:  Thomas and Jeanne Tremblay 
 
November: 
Knight of the Month:  Gerry F. Morris 
Family of the Month:  Michael and Tammy Petrick   
 
December: 
Knight of the Month:  Robert S. Burgess, PGK, PFN, FDW (RIP) 

Family of the Month:  William “Ben” and Patricia Adamo 
 
 

January: 
Knight of the Month: SK Charlie Benfeito   
Family of the Month: SK Larry FDW, PGK and Linda Davis   
 
February: 
Knight of the Month:  SK Joseph R. Farrelly 
Family of the Month:  SK Mark & Patty Zarraonandia 
 
March: 
Knight of the Month:  John Palazzo, Jr. 
Family of the Month:  Jimmy and Tracy Conroy 
 
April: 
Knight of the Month:  Ron Hoenig 
Family of the Month:  SK Robert and Wilda Karl 
 
May: 
Knight of the Month:  James Krempasky 
Family of the Month:  Phil & Lena Rosaci 
 
June: 
Knight of the Month:   
Family of the Month:  

 

 

Knight of the Year:   
Family of the Year:   
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Calendar of Events 
Happening in June 

Month Date 
Event 

 1  

 2 Assembly Meeting 4th Degree 7:30PM 

 3 Friday Family Feast 5 PM – 7 PM 

 4  

 5  

 6 Bingo Doors Open at 5 PM 

 7 

Ladies Aux. Meeting 11AM 
Officer & Director Meeting 7:30 PM (held May 
31st) 

 8  

 9 Council Meeting & 1st Degree 7:30 PM 

 10 Friday Family Feast 5 PM – 7 PM 

 11  

 12  

 13 Bingo Doors Open at 5 PM 

 14  

 15  

 16  

 17 Friday Family Feast 5 PM - 7 PM 

 18  

 19  

 20 Bingo Doors Open at 5 PM 

 21  

 22  

 23 SOCIAL MEETING 7:30 PM   

 24 Friday Family Feast 5 PM – 7 PM 

 25  

 26  

 27 Bingo Doors Open at 5 PM 

 28  

 29  

 30  

 31  
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Information 

 Meetings 

(All meetings are at the Council Hall 

unless otherwise announced) 

Fourth Degree  

First Thursday at 7:30 PM 

General Council (Business)  

Second Thursday at 7:30 PM 

Columbus Club  

Second Thursday at 6:30 PM 

General Council (Social)  

Fourth Thursday at 7:30 PM 

First Degree  

TBA by Grand Knight 

 

Happy Birthday! 

Bruce H. Becker 

Kyle Martin Cahalan 

Joseph R. Catania 

Edgard G. Colon 

Guy C. DeStefano 

Robert J. Karl 

Deacon Joseph M. Moran 

Paul E. Phenix 

Cenobio Robles 

Darrell C. Shonkwiler 

Deacon Alfred P. Somma 

Joseph L. Strooband 

Thomas M. Tremblay 

Glen W. Weimar 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Get Listed in our 

Boosters Club 
Ken Adams 

Lorraine Callagy in memory of Gene Callagy 

Michael & Sue Deschaine 

Terry & Mary Galvin 

Rick DiCicco 

Harry Vadney 

Hector Colon 

Tony Krzeminski 

Gerry Morris 

Ben Adamo 

Bob & Sue Burgess 

James & Shirley Krempasky 

Ron & Judy Hoenig 

Joseph R. Gagliano 

Rich and Rita Wendt 

Terry and Mary Galvin 

Mark Schiro (RIP) 

Brian and Angie Volman 

Cost to be a Booster is $5 per name or $10 a 

couple.  See the Financial Secretary for $5 

payment 

Get Listed in our 
Boosters Club 

Robert and Maria Hoe 

Rich and Rita Wendt 

Joe and Denise Giesler 

James Krempasky and Shirly Hollonk 

Anthony Kreminski 
Patrick Farrelly 

Theodore and Maria Krus 
Robert and Sue Burgess 

Frank Wahla 

Ben Adamo 

Ron and Judy Hoenig 

 

 See the Faithful Comptroller for 

payment 
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Information Cont. 

 

 

List of Brothers & Sister who Rest in Peace 

Peter Cote, John Pordon, Michael Finn, Robert Lannon, Fred Marano, 

Robert Meehan, Fred Mercier, Leonard Miller, Edward Parsley, Tim 

Chasey, Joseph Rinando, William Bloemen, Nannette Apel, Tony 

Colandrea, Kenneth Jaques, Doug Kalcik, Kevin Roberts, Frank Ferrante, 

Tim Holcomb, Fred Weinert, Nicholas Fiasconaro, Alrico Eric 

Macrorenhas, Juan Ferras, Gene Janutolo, Michael Uhaul, Rene 

Laimont, Mel Broom, James Duffy, Kenny Derenthal, Msgr. Cleo 

Schmenk, Linda Boland, Antoinette Kaye, Dorothy Mulligan, Irene 

Ryan, Bernard Seman, Fr. Edward Hamilton, Albert Sorrentino, Chester 

Milza, James Grossman, Pete Hoffman, Tom Boland, Ann Coyne, 

Bob Goldback, Thomas Opalewski, John Landry, Bill Holmes, Marcia 

Falotico, Bob Calarco, John Davis, Edward J. Dudek, Walter Carper, 

Mary Farrelly, Claudia Benifeito, Robert Rossman, Berle Kruempel 

Dennis Yangco, Mark Schiro, PGK, PFN, FDW Bob Burgess, 
 

  

 

 

May they rest in peace and in the care of our Lord.  Please pray 

for these brothers and sisters who have gone to their eternal 

reward. 

 

Council Information 

Address 

6725 Babcock St. 

Malabar, FL  32950 

321-312-6480 

Mailing Address 

PO Box 60778 

Palm Bay, FL 32906-0778 

We're on the Web! 

See us at: 

https://council7408.wixsite.com/website 

https://council7408.wixsite.com/website
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   Pictures from May 
             

     

     

   

 

 

 

 



19 

 

 

More Pictures from May 

 

           
 

                                         
                               Sorry Phil…..I had to do it. - Editor 
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                                                  RENT OUR HALL! 
 
 

                                      
 
 

1. Security deposit - $450.00 on all rentals (refundable)  
2. Kitchen Rental - $50.00 

3. Whole Building - $150.00 per hour 

4. Kitchen (East) Hall - $150.00 per hour 

5. No Kitchen (West) Hall - $75.00 per hour 
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